
 

 

 
 

                         
Fatal Traffic Collision 

 
On February 13, 2022, at approximately 11:38a.m., Menifee Dispatch received a call of a traffic collision involving a 

single vehicle that struck a wall which occurred in the area of Briggs Road and Curzulla Road. Officers arrived on scene 

and discovered a single vehicle had left the roadway and struck a wall.  The vehicle was being operated by a 17-year-old 

male.  Despite life saving efforts, the male succumbed to his wounds and was pronounced deceased at the scene. 

 

The preliminary investigation revealed the vehicle drove into the dirt roadway, lost control, and struck a wall.  The 

roadway remained closed for several hours while officers investigated the collision, however the exact cause of the 

collision is still under investigation. 

 

The Menifee Police Department would like to offer our condolences to the family of the male juvenile. Anyone with 

additional information regarding the collision is asked to contact the Menifee PD Traffic Unit at (951) 723-1690 or (951) 

723-1565.   
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